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Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Exempting hearing instruments from sales and use tax.

Sponsors: Representatives Mulliken, Dickerson, Kastama, Thompson, Boldt, Clements,
Romero, Mason, Conway, Blalock, Hatfield, Scott, O’Brien, Costa, Ogden, Dunn,
Kessler, Kenney and Cooper.

House Committee on Finance
Senate Committee on Ways & Means

Background: The sales tax is imposed on retail sales of most items of tangible
personal property and some services. Use tax is imposed on the use of an item in this
state, when the acquisition of the item or service has not been subject to sales tax.
Services subject to sales and use tax include the installing, repairing, cleaning,
altering, imprinting, or improving of tangible personal property. The combined state
and local sales and use tax rate is between 7 percent and 8.6 percent, depending on
location.

Washington law provides for some sales and use tax exemptions. Sales of hearing
instruments and replacement parts are exempt. However, sales and use taxes apply to
labor and service charges for repairing, cleaning, or altering a hearing instrument.

The Legislature originally exempted hearing aids from sales and use tax in 1986.
Subsequent to its enactment, the Department of Revenue issued a number of
publications explaining the hearing aid and other tax exemptions. At least three
publications erroneously stated that hearing aid repairs were also exempt from sales
and use tax. More recent publications have corrected the error. The department,
however, reports that very little, if any, tax is currently collected on hearing aid
repairs.

Summary: Labor and service charges for repairing, cleaning, or altering a hearing
instrument are exempted from retail sales and use taxes.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 96 0
Senate 46 1
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